
Childrenõs Church  
Crossroads 
Peggy Epperson 
Traditional 
Peggy Epperson/Sheri McInturff 

 
Greeter Schedule 
Crossroads 
1st Sunday:  Wayne Maltbie 
2nd Sunday: Cindy Archer 
3rd Sunday:  Sam Puckett 
4th Sunday:  Carlos Payne 
 

Ushers 
Captain:  Wanda Douthit 
Cathy Majors 
Cathy Bohannon 
Beckii Bradley 
Elissa Archer 

Guests Follow Up Team 
Traditional  
1st Sunday:  Larry & Dinah Etchison  
2nd Sunday: Larry & Shelby Hawkins 
3rd Sunday:  Betty Crowe                    
     Brenda Holland 
Crossroads 
1st Sunday: Jane Whitfield        
     Rachael Stewart 
2nd Sunday: Laura & Randy Phillips 
3rd Sunday: Laura Durbin           
     Jane Whitfield  
 
4th Sundays Both services: 
Alan & Sheri McInturff 
 
Acolyte Schedule 
Juliana Roland    
Jacqueline Roland  

CƛǊǎǘ ¦a/ ƻŦ wŀƛƴōƻǿ /ƛǘȅ 
3208 Rainbow Dr., Rainbow City, AL  35906 

Church Office:  256-442-3620   
Email:  info@rbcfumc.org   Church  Website:  www.rbcfumc.org 

Follow Us on Facebook  
 

 
Nursery Information: 
Sunday mornings a nursery is provided. Birth-Age 3 
Wednesday a nursery is provided if needed. Contact   
Peggy Epperson at 256-442-8001 
Special Events child care is provided for children of all 
ages. Wee Angels Daycare 

Phone:  256-442-8001   Email:  weeangels@bellsouth.net 
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Highlights  
November 2017 

Knowing Jesus 
Loving Jesus 
Serving Jesus 

Ministers -Congregation 
Pastor-Dee Dowdy 

Administrative Assistant -Gina Bailey Burns 
Financial Secretary- Gerry Cagle 

Wee Angels/Children's Director-Peggy Epperson 
Traditional Choir Director-Jennifer Roland 

Traditional Pianist-Gloria Griggs 
Contemporary Keyboard-Jeanne Mabeus 

Custodian-David McWhorter 
Audio & Visual TechniciansñScott Jones  

Alan McInturff, Jimmy Owens, Randall Vickery 
    

November 2017  ISSUE  

 

Weekly Schedule  
 

   Sunday 
Crossroads Worship Service                           8:45 am 
Sunday School 9:45 am 
Traditional Worship Service 11:00 am 

    
   Wednesday 
       Wee Angels Chapel                                       9:00 am 
 Choir Practice                                                6:00 pm 
       Wonderful Wednesdays                                5:30 pm 

3208 Rainbow Drive  Rainbow City, Alabama 35906  Email: info@rbcfumc.org  Website: www.rbcfumc.org   Phone: 256-442-3620 

November 2017  

Sun Mon Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

   1 Choir 6p     2 Bible Study 10a  
Sanctuary 5p  

3 4 

5  6 Rainbow Retirees 
@ 11a 

7 Menõs BS at Jacks 
at 6:45a; Bead 

Group at 3:30p  

8 Choir 6p;      
Wonderful Wed. 

5:30p 

9 Bible Study 10a  
Sanctuary 5p  

10 11 UMM Breakfast 
8a  

12 Live Love at 5p  
Charge Conference 

5p at Southside 
UMC  

13 14 Menõs BS at 
Jacks at 6:45a; 10:30 

Life; 12p Agape; 
Bead Group 3:30p  

15 Choir 6p;      
Wonderful Wed. 

5:30p 

16 Bible Study 10a  
Alzheimerõs Group 

11a 
Sanctuary 5p  

17 Fellowship Hal 
Reserved 

18 Clothes Closet  
9-11a  

19 Fellowship Meal  

6p Community 

Thanksgiving service 

at Harvest Field  

Church  

20 Finance Mtg @ 
6p 

21 Menõs BS at 
Jacks at 6:45a; Bead 

Group at 3:30p  

22    23 Thanksgiving 
Day 

24 25 

26 Eat and Deco-
rate Sunday 5 pm  

27 28 Menõs BS at 
Jacks at 6:45a; Bead 

Group at 3:30p; 
Admin Bd 6p  

29 Choir 6p;      
Wonderful Wed. 

5:30p 

30 Poinsettia sale in 
FH 7a-1p (Altrusa 

Club); Bible Study 
10a; Sanctuary 5p  

  

From Your Pastor: Thanksgiving: the One or the Nine? 
 
I love the story thatôs in Luke 17:11-18 about ten lepers who came up to Jesus begging for mercy 
and healing. Luke tells us that Jesus told them to go show themselves to the priests and on the 
way, they were healed. But one of them decided to stop and go back to thank Jesus for what he 
had done for him. Of the ten, only one gave thanks. 
 

As we move towards the special day set apart for giving thanks, some may ask themselves, ñFor what 
do I have to be thankful.ò Perhaps itôs been a year when some of you have lost loved ones, or maybe found 
out you have a physical malady that is making life difficult. When things happen in our lives that bring sad-
ness or despair, it may seem difficult to ñfeelò thankful. However, it is in those times, we need to reflect upon 
all that God has done for us. God has provided for our physical needs by giving us food to eat, air to breathe 
and water to drink. God has provided us with people who love us: our biological and church family as well as 
friends who are always there for us. And most importantly God has provided the Way, the Truth and The Life 
through His Son Jesus Christ. Christ came to make a way for us to be forgiven and reconciled to God and be 
given eternity with God. And, God also did something else for us. He gave to all believers His precious Holy 
Spirit. Because of this, we know we are never alone. So yes, there is always plenty for which to be thankful! 
The question is will we be like the nine lepers who never turned back to say ñThank you,ò or will be like the 
one who did? 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY- OCTOBER 29TH 
 On this Sunday, we will remember all those who were a member of this church who have passed away over 
the last year. Additionally, we will have a time for everyone to honor any loved one who passed over the past 12 
months who were not a member of this church but were cherished by lighting a candle in their memory. 
 
COMMITMENT SUNDAY- NOVEMBER 19TH 

One of the ways we show God our appreciation is by doing what he asks of us, to grow in our faith, to love 
and serve others, and to give to the cause of Christ. As we are moving into November, I will be speaking on these 
topics as we look at the ñPractices of Discipleship.ò These practices include: Prayer, Bible Study, Servanthood, Wor-
ship and Financial Stewardship. The series will end on November 19th and will culminate in the opportunity to for you 
to make a commitment for 2018 concerning these practices. On that date, everyone will be asked to fill out a card 
whereby we make the commitment to Christ through His church.  
 
COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE- PASTOR DEE PREACHING 
 This year our community Thanksgiving service will be held on Sunday November 19th at 6pm at Harvest field 
Church (located at 4533 Rainbow Dr.). Many other  churches are participating this year including Rainbow Presbyteri-
an, Grace Bible Church, Riddles Bend Baptist and Life Church to name a few. Since Pastor Dee is the ñnew kid on the 
block,ò he will be preaching and would appreciate having some familiar faces in the crowd, so plan on attending é. 
please! 
 
EAT AND DECORATE SUNDAY- NOVEMBER 26TH 5 PM 
The worship team would like to ask everyone to bring a pot of soup or chili so we can share in a time of food and 
fellowship. Then we will break up into two teams to decorate the sanctuary and fellowship hall. Even if you canôt dec-
orate, we would love to have everyone join is as we kick off the Advent-Christmas season. And who knows, we might 
even sing a few Christmas songs that night too! 
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November       

 Fellowship Friends 
Lead Family: 

Brenda Holland &  

Betty Crowe 
 

 

Gayle & Wayne Chambers 

Gloria Griggs 

Alan & Sheri McInturff 

Gina & Chris Payne 

Marcy & Sam Puckett 

Dannie Hallmark 

Shirley duPont 
 
  
 
 

 

 

 

United Methodist Women 
Circle Meetings 

 
Life Circle - November 14th at 10:30am 
Agape Circle - November 14th at 12:00 noon in FH 
Live Love Circle - November 12th at 5pm in library 

BIRTHDAYS 
  1st  Marcy Puckett     
  2nd Bobbie Walden 
  8th  Dee Dowdy 
13th  Jean Stillson 
14th  Steve Watson 
14th  Sylvia Maltbie 
18th  Cindy Archer 
20th  Ray Hutchison 
25th  Evelyn Muskett 
 
 

 
ANNIVERSARIES 

15th  Jeff & Cindy Archer 
22nd  Rex & Pat Murray 
24th   Sam & Marcy Puckett 
25th   Wayne& Sylvia Maltbie 

Calling All Men!!! 
 

The United Methodist Menôs  
Monthly Breakfast,                                                         

Saturday, November 11th at 8:00 a.m. 

Letters written to                                           
First United Methodist Church of Rainbow City  

Clothes Closet  
Saturday, November 18th  
from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m.                                    

See Wanda Douthit for details at 256-442-4198 or email                  
wandadouthit@bellsouth.net 

Thank you to the entire congregation for the 

love, prayers, cards and concern shown during 

this difficult time for us. Your graciousness is 

overwhelming!  

God bless you.                                                                         

Ernest McBride & Elaine Spearman.  

Memorials and Honorariums  
 

In Memory of Paul Sansom, Nancyôs son 
Steve & Sherri Watsonï Sign fund 

Beckii Bradley  
Patricia & Dennis Henderson 
Larry & Dinah Etchison 
Helen Brown-Music fund 

 

In Memory of Norvie McGhee 
Cindy Archer  

 

In Honor of Joe Rowe                              
on his 91st birthday 

Alan & Sheri McInturff (Sign fund)  

Thank you so much for helping us help others 
by feeding us, loving us, and letting us sing at 
your church! Because of you lives will be 
changed in the United States, Haiti and 
Ukraine.  
 
                           Love,  
                           David & Linda Gunter and the  
                           Haitian Orphan Choir  

Dear Church Family, 
I am so touched by your kindness to me in the 
death of my dear son, Paul. No words could 
ever express my thanks to you for your cards, 
wonderful food, and most of all your prayers of 
love and support. May God bless each of you! 
 
    Nancy Sansom 

Dear friends at RBCFUMC,  
Thanks so much for the beautiful prayer beads 
and your love and prayers for our family during 
the loss of our father.                                   
With much appreciation and prayers for your 
blessings.                        
    Laura Norton 

 

The Thanksgiving Version 
of the Preacherôs Corniness.  
 
 

I canôt take credit for these, but I thought they 
were cute because some of them are ñfoulò.  
 
1. What does an English turkey say to another 
English turkey on Thanksgiving morning? To 
be or not to be roasted, that is the question! 

2. What do you call an evil turkey? Poultry-
Geist 

3. What did the mama turkey say to her naugh-
ty son? If your papa could see you now, heôd 
turn over in his gravy. 

4. Why do turkeys always go, ñgobble, gobbleò? 
Because they never learned good table man-
ners. 
source:  

http://www.jokes4us.com/holidayjokes/thanksgivingjokes.html 

Thanks to the women of the women's Bible 
study group, and all others who helped with 
my recent move into assisted living. I could 
not have done it without you! 
 
    Janet Plunkett 

 
Welcome New Member! 
Olivia Walden Kendrick 

http://www.jokes4us.com/holidayjokes/thanksgivingjokes.html


 
 

Fellowship  
Luncheon 

Sunday, Nov. 19th                       
immediately after the 
second service 
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Attention Men: You are invited to join us 
at Jackôs on Rainbow Drive for the Menôs 
Bible Study at 6:45 a.m. every Tuesday 
morning.   

Monthly newsletter articles for       
December are due by November 
20th. Itôs a busy month, so please let 
me know when your parties, meet-
ings, and studies will be held. Thanks 
for your help. 
        
                                        Gina 

NOVEMBER MISSION FOCUS 
  

The Mission Focus for November is to provide a Thanksgiving meal for people in need in our 
community.  Itôs our 4th ANNUAL TURKEY BOWL scheduled for November 2017.  It will be 
played in the Mission Depot.  Check the board each week for the updated scores.  Only 
ñcompleted sacksò will result in a point for your team.  May the best team win!! 
 
Below is a list of food required to complete a ñsack.ò  Please buy the larger cans or two regular-
sized cans, so there will be enough to feed the entire family.   A ñBIG THANK YOUò to the 
United Methodist Men who will furnish the hams again this year.  If you know of someone that 
needs a Thanksgiving sack, YOU MUST notify Cathy Majors at 256-442-5338 or Barbara Ca-
gle at 256-442-6676 by Sunday, November 5th.  Please place your donations in the AUBURN or 
ALABAMA barrel at the Mission Depot. 
 

Food items Needed 
Canned Green Beans  Canned Corn  Canned Sweet Potatoes 
Canned Fruit   Macaroni & Cheese Corn Muffin Mix 
Cake Mix & Frosting  Cooking Oil 

 
Please consider the larger cans or two of the smaller ones. 

The deadline is Sunday, November 19th. 
 

On Monday, November 20th, we will meet at the church at 10 a.m. to sack and deliver.  

Rainbow Retirees  
 
You will want to be a 
part of this fun group! 
The Rainbow Retirees 
meet on the first Mon-
day of each month in 
the Fellowship Hall for 
food, games and     
fellowship!  

Pastor Dee enjoying some guy time with 
four children from Wee Angels..  

Concerning Our  
Shepherding Program 

The Shepherd Program is scheduled to have their 
first organizational meeting on Sunday, December 
3rd at 5 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  

The Alzheimerôs Caregivers Support Group meets on 
Thursday, November 19th at 11 a.m. This meeting is 
for the caregivers to trade ideas and also there is 
someone present to engage the loved ones in activi-
ties during the meeting.   

October 29, 2017 

 
Remember to set your clocks back on 
Saturday night, November 4th. 


